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NOTES OF MEETING OF STATUTORY LICENSING REGULATORY 
BOARD SUB COMMITTEE 

 
16th April, 2014 

 
1 Present: Councillors C Wraith (Chairman), Brook and J Carr 

together with Councillor Frost (Reserve Member.  
Councillor Frost left the meeting during the discussion 
and decision on this item). 

 
2. Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interest  
 

There were no declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest from 
Members in respect of items on the agenda. 

  
3. Application to vary a Premises Licence - Under the Stars Festival, 

Land adjacent to Cannon Hall Farm Cafe, Cannon Hall Open Farm,  
Cawthorne, Barnsley  

 
The Panel considered an application to vary a premises licence in 
respect of the Under the Stars Festival, land adjacent to Cannon Hall 
Farm Cafe, Cannon Hall Open Farm, Cawthorne, Barnsley located within 
rural surroundings and within relatively close proximity to a small number 
of residential dwellings. 
 
After hearing all the evidence presented including representations made 
by Interested Parties, the Sub decided that in view of there being no 
prejudice to the Licensing Objectives, the application to vary the Licence 
be approved in accordance with the proposals contained within the 
Operating Schedule and subject to: 
 

• the conditions outlined within the Noise Management/Monitoring 
Plan detailed within Appendix 4 to the report submitted 

• there being no more than two events per year 

• the submission of an Event Management Plan and appropriate 
Risk Assessments to the Local Authority Health and Safety Officer 
prior to any event taking place   
 

The Panel’s decision was unanimous 
 
 
 
 

............................... 
Chairman 


